
Barrister Gohar Ali Khan 
Chairman PTI, Islamabad  

 
October 12, 2024 

 
Federal Minister for Interior 
Government of Pakistan 
Islamabad  
 
Subject: -Permission to visit Imran Khan at Adiyala Jail  
 
Dear Sir, 
 
It is to invite your attention to the subject matter that last time Imran Khan was 
visited by our lawyers in Adiyala Jail was October 03, 2024. Since then, no one 
has been allowed to visit Imran Khan. There is grave concern amongst the 
political leadership and workers of PTI about health concern and wellbeing of 
Imran Khan.  
 
Since no meeting has taken place with Imran Khan, the concern is growing day 
by day. Therefore, we would request to kindly grant the me (Barrister Gohar 
Khan) and Hamid Raza who is also Member of National Assembly, permission 
to visit Imran Khan on urgent basis. We shall request for such meeting on 
Sunday, October 13, 2024. 
 
 
Kind regards  
 

 
Barrister Gohar Ali Khan 
0332.555.7531 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


